Candia Recycling & Energy Committee
Public Meeting Minutes
September 26, 2019

Attendance:
Clay Caddy, Al Couch, Recycling Center BOS representative Russ Dann, and Dick Snow.

The Swap Shop addition was discussed. The schedule was delayed from what we originally
planned for various reasons, so we will need to revise the construction schedule. Clay was
originally going to head up the construction, but he will be leaving soon, and will be gone for a
couple of months. Many details of the construction were reviewed. Clay has ordered most of
the building materials, and they will be delivered next week. He also worked out a plan with
Chuck to store the materials securely on site. Al will work on picking up other building
materials from several people that offered to donate materials. Russ and Al will try to get in
touch with some people in town that are experienced with construction and ask if they would
oversee the volunteer crew. We will try and get started as soon as possible.

There was discussion on the Recycling Center Capital Reserve Fund. Dick brought this up a
while back, but we have not had time to review and discuss with the whole committee. As this
will have to be put off again, Dick and Al will put together all the information and come up with
a plan to put the fund to use. We will then review the fund at a future meeting.

Al talked about the furnace proposal that Patriot Heating put together for the Swap Shop.
There were some questions on the proposal, and Al will do some more research and get some
additional proposals.

Municipal aggregation- Notice was sent to t he town office from our power supplier (Standard
Power) that there is a new state bill that allows for municipal aggregation of electrical power.
Ryan Polson of Standard Power said that there is still a lot to learn about this, but he said it
would be worth getting together to discuss it. We thought that January might be a good time
to ask Ryan to attend our meeting to explain the new bill.

Next meeting will be Thursday, October 24.

Respectfully Submitted,

Al Couch, Recycling/Energy Committee member



